
March 27, 2019 Homeless Meeting Minutes 1 

Minutes of Homeless Steering Committee Meeting 2-28-19 

 
1. Public Comment 

 

 Penny Dominici (St. Vincent de Paul) – A client that’s receiving services from SVdP is 

no longer homeless. 

 Mary Pulskamp (Jackson Business owner) – A Jackson City ordinance permits in-law 

quarters, can help housing shortage in the area. 

 Beth Stanton (Food Bank) – Food Link cannot send produce for “Donate, Don’t Dump” 

program. The produce program may be discontinued. 

 Denise Cloward (ATCAA) – Tuolumne County has a warming center. 

 

2. PIT Count Update 

 

 Lesley Mace and Denise Cloward from ATCAA presented the results from the 2019 PIT 

count conducted by ATCAA in conjunction with community volunteers. 

 The total homeless population counted in 2019 was 195 compared to the figure of 149 

from 2017. 

 Results should be finalized soon and reported to HUD and later the Board of Supervisors 

 

 

3. Homeless Resources Fair 

 

 Fair is scheduled for May 19th and 20th in Detert Park. The City of Jackson has given 

their approval. 

 The Boy Scout Troop may be helping 

 Arts Council will be helping 

 Organizations that wish to participate should contact Nicole Mulford at Victory Village 

 Next planning meeting will be held at Victory Village on March 19th at 2 pm. 

 There will be a booth at Dandelion Days with hygiene kits. Host by Sierra Wind 

 There will be hairs cuts and band(s) 

 

4. Announcements 

 

 None 

 

5. Actions 

 

 None 

 

6. Future Agenda Items 

 

 Sherriff’s office 


